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Monthly Meeting  
November 19, 2023 

9:00 am Breakfast  

10:00am Meeting  

Magnolia Café Lambs Farm   

Upcoming Rides and Activities 
Nov 4– Teddy Bear Boxing & Delivery 11:30am 

Nov 4– CCC ride/ meeting at Cuban Experience after teddy 
bear delivery– Corey 

Nov 5– Ride to Real Urban BBQ & Fundraiser– Corey/Scott 

Nov 5– Teddy Bear Pampered Chef Fundraiser 1-3pm 

Nov 10– LOH Spa night  

Nov 11– Naked Tree Ride– John/ George 

Nov 15– WWDC #11 Joanie’s Pizza 

Nov 19- Meeting 

Nov 19- After Meeting Get lost Ride  

Click here for more information on upcoming rides and activities 

 

 

 

http://lakeshorehog.com/calendar/


Heather Johnston 

Director 

As I have watched the leaves change and begin to fall it is hard to believe 
2023 is winding down. We still have some very fun events coming up,           
including the LOH Spa Night and of course our annual Holiday Party.  Make 
sure you sign up early and reserve your spot so you don’t miss out on the fun! 
 
As you are probably all aware, after last month’s meeting our election       
process will be different this year due to special circumstances.  Please see 
Corey’s article if you did not read the e-blast that he sent out. 
 
As he states in his article, (which is what was in the e-blast) it is very        
important for you to be at the meeting if you want to have a vote this year. 
 
If there is some special situation that requires you to vote absentee, please 
contact me as soon as possible so I can discuss your situation with the      
primaries before the November meeting, and present a solution for you. 
 
I can say after watching Corey serve for four years and now having spent 
two years in the position myself, being Director can be very rewarding, and it 
can also be very challenging. 
 
It is important that the next Director be ready for the role. In my opinion, it 
is important that the Director is someone who is patient, responsible,        
respectful, and available to help steer the chapter in the correct direction. 
They also have to be flexible and adaptable to deal with the many              
personalities that make up our beloved chapter. 
 
The Director oversees all of the officers and the decisions that go into    
running the chapter each year; many of these decisions are things that    
members don’t even notice, but they are important nonetheless. 
 
That being said, please consider carefully if you would like to fill the position 
or nominate someone else to do so. 
 
 
 

Heather “Bling” Johnston 
Director 
director@lakeshorehog.com 
217-317-0384 

mailto:director@lakeshorehog.com


Doug Wrobel 

Assistant Director 

Well, it’s that time of the month again. Getting to sound like a 
broken record, where has the time gone? Seems like we just 
started the riding season and now it is coming to an end, until 
next year. I think we have had it pretty good this year. I 
know several rides were cancelled due to weather. But here 
we are at the end of October and the weather is looking pret-
ty good and calling for a mild winter. So how long will we be 
able to ride? 

The time has also come for Election for Primary Officers. If 
you are interested in a discretionary position let one of the 
new Primaries know after the election. 

As far as the Chapter goes, we have the meeting in November, 
then in December we have the holiday party and the chapter 
meeting will be a breakfast social. Until then, Let’s Ride and 
have fun. 

Doug Wrobel 
Assistant Director/Road Captain 
asstdirector@lakeshorehog.com 

mailto:Asstdirector@lakeshorehog.com


Rick Cruz 

Treasurer 

November is upon us which means Thanksgiving and all the fun family 
gatherings that go along with the holidays. 

I just wanted to let you know that we are solvent as a chapter and I 
for one am looking forward to the December Holiday Party. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rick Cruz 
Treasurer/Road Captain 
treasurer@lakeshorehog.com 

mailto:treasurer@LakeShorehog.com?subject=From%20the%20newsletter


Nita Cruz  

Activities 

 Welcome November, first off, I would like to thank everyone 
that joined us for our Movie Night, we had plenty of good 
food, treats and a few prizes. I believe everyone had a good 
time whether it was watching the movie “Beetlejuice” or just 
chatting. It was good to see all of you there. I know for a fact, 
if you went home hungry, it was on you :o) We even had one 
brave soul ride his bike. 

Now it is time to get the Holiday Party rolling. It will be at  
Primo in Gurnee this year, we will be having a buffet style   
dinner with Coffee, Tea and Soft Drinks included. There will 
be a Cash Bar available. 

The cost per member this year will be $30.00 and Guests are 
$60.00. We have room for 70 people total, so you will want to 
sign-up early to claim your spot. 

I will need to have my final count by no later than Monday    
December 4th NO EXCEPTIONS, so the Restaurant can      
ensure enough food for all attending. 

For all the details, please see the attached flyer and join us 
for a great time. 

 

Nita Cruz 
Activities 

activites_nita@lakeshorehog.com 
 

mailto:activities_nita@LakeShorehog.com?subject=From%20the%20newsletter




Roz Wrobel 

Membership 

Hello from the membership corner! 

As I sit here and write this article and it is November, I see 
the leaves are changing, the season is changing but there is 
still some riding to do. Your officers are still planning events 
and the next BIG event will be the Holiday party in December. 
If you have not attended one, you really need to. They are a 
lot of fun and there are so many surprises and the company is 
the best. This year, the Holiday party will be at Primo’s in 
Gurnee. Please see the website for more information. 

We had one new member this month, so please welcome, 
Heather Fiore to the family. If you see Heather on a ride, at 
a event or even at the dealership, say hi and welcome. 

Please remember to keep your national H.O.G. up current. If it 
should expire, you membership with the chapter becomes     
inactive until your national H.O.G. is current. This can be    
easily done by logging on www.hog.com. I will also send a email 
or text if no email if it has expired. I check several times a 
month, please make sure that I have your current email        
address. 

Roz Wrobel 
aka" Muffin" 
Membership Officer/Volunteer Coordinator 
membership@lakeshorehog.com 

mailto:membership@LakeShoreHOG.com?subject=From%20the%20newsletter


John R. Sweeney Jr 

Head Road Captain/ Webmaster 

 

 

Howdy everyone, 
   

Well our October meeting was 
the check-in for our Annual 

Chapter Mileage Contest. 
Listed are all of the people 
that checked in their bikes to 

finish the 2023 contest and a 
couple of people that signed 

up to start the 2024.  

 

If you don’t see your name, 
please contact me               

immediately.  

 

The winners will be announced 
at our November meeting. Re-
member that it is $100 for 

1st place, $50 for 2nd place 
and an honorable mention for 

3rd. Plus this 1st place win-
ners will get their names en-
graved on the plaque in our 

H.O.G Corner at the dealer-
ship.  

 

We also will have our 5,000 

mile patch and/or rocker    
winners. 

Till next month… 

John R. Sweeney Jr. 

 aka (Motor Mouth) 
“Remember, shiny side up and rubber side down…” 
Head Road Captain 
HeadRoadCaptain@lakeshorehog.com 
(847) 651-4469 (Cell)  —  (847) 882-0187 (Home) 

mailto:headroadcaptain@LakeShorehog.com?subject=From%20the%20newsletter


 

 

 

 

 

 

Hi everyone, 

 

On Saturday, November 4th, we will have our annual Teddy Bear boxing 

party. Please check the website for any last minute details about our 

boxing and delivery. We will start at 11:30am SHARP.  Please don’t 

come early, we will be getting things ready... 

 

This is always fun and you get to see all of the donations we have      

accumulated through out the year. After we box them, we then will be 

delivering them to Nicasa in North Chicago. 

 

Hoping for another successful year and thank you to everyone that   

donated this year. 

 

Hope to see you there… 

 

Then on Sunday, November 5th from 1:00pm to 3:00pm, we will have 

our Pampered Chef / Teddy Bear Fund Raiser at Lake Shore HD. Please 

see the flyer in this newsletter for all of the details. If you can’t make 

it, but want to place an order,  

you can go to << Link to the fund raiser >> 

 

 

Till next time,  

Sammie Sweeney 

Teddy Bear Coordinator 

jr.sweeney@comcast.net 

https://www.pamperedchef.com/party/teddybears110523
mailto:jr.sweeney@comcast.net?subject=From%20the%20newsletter




Joe Murglin 

Safety Officer 

Since I’ve covered fall riding conditions and precautions in last month’s newsletter, I 
thought I should focus on motorcycle winter storage. For everyone that doesn’t ride 
their bike year-round and stores it for the winter, here’s how I do it: 

1. Wash the bike. Once you’ve dried off the bike, remember to lube the clutch and 
front lever pivot points as well as the foot shifter shaft. 

2. Fill up at your favorite gas station and add Stabil 360 to the gas tank (1 oz. per 5 
gallons). I prefer 360 because it will coat and protect all the surfaces in the tank 
where the gasoline doesn’t reach. 

3. Go for a quick ride to circulate the Stabil 360 throughout the fuel system and to 
heat up the oil, primary and gear lube for step #4. (During the riding season, I also 
ride after washing the bike to get any water trapped in any of the nooks and crannies 
to blow out.) 

4. Change the fluids remembering to use new drain plug O-rings and derby seal. 

5. Inflate the tires to the max psi on the sidewall. 

6. If you’re going to store your bike in a garage on bare concrete, it’s a good idea to 
park it on one of those cheap blue tarps. Concrete absorbs moisture and could cause 
an issue once the bike is covered, especially if you will be parking your wet salt cov-
ered car in the same garage. 

7. Cover the exhaust tips (once cooled) to keep out spiders and other varmints. 

8. My bike is stored in an attached garage, so I leave the battery in the bike and just 
hook up a battery tender. 

9. Use a breathable cover to allow any trapped moisture to escape. 

10. This is when I put a “to do” list together to prepare for the next riding season. 
Some of the things may be new tires, bleed the brakes, new battery, etc. 

I hope you find my list helpful, if you have any suggestions on how you do it, let’s dis-
cuss it at the November meeting. Ride safe! 

 

 

 
 

Joe Murglin 
Safety Officer 
safety@lakeshorehog.com 

mailto:safety@LakeShorehog.com?subject=From%20the%20newsletter


Sherrie Bransky  

Ladies of Harley 

 

Sherrie Bransky 
Ladies of Harley 

loh_sherrie@lakeshorehog.com 
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George Lang 

Historian 

 

As our elections begin to happen, I would like to take the time to 
thank the current board for their work these last couple of years for 
all that they have done and to wish the incoming board good luck in 
their endeavors in the coming year. Good job Heather  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Historian 

George Lang 

Historian@LakeShoreHOG.com 

mailto:Historian@LakeShoreHOG.com


 

 

Bob Morrison  

Photographer 

 
 

 

              

Hello Sisters and Brothers, 

Here are some of the memories from this month.  First are photos from 

the October meeting. 

 

 



 

Thank you to Nita, Rick, Lori and all involved in organizing a movie night.  

Thank you to all who could make it that night.  It was a fun time. 

 



 

 



I wish Nancy and I could have made the Fall Color Ride.  I heard it was a 

great time.  Here are just a couple photos that were posted. 

 



Bob Morrison 
Photographer 
photographer@lakeshorehog.com 

Misc. photos from our members.  I search for photos from those who 

have attended events and rides.  If you take pictures and I can find them, 

I will post them to our newsletter for you. 

 

 

See you at the next meeting, 

Bob  

 

                      

 

 

mailto:photographer@lakeshorehog.com?subject=From%20the%20newsletter
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Corey A. Johnston  

Editor  

 

Special Election Information  
Hello fellow Lake Shore chapter members. This past Sunday we held our nomina-
tions for primary officers for the 2024 season. Christine Quill put her name for-
ward and was unopposed for director and placed in the position by vote of accla-
mation. Doug Cherry and Nita Cruz were nominated for the position of assistant 
director. Rick Cruz and Denise Runge were nominated for the position of treasur-
er. Colleen Hancock wished to retain her position as secretary and was retained 
unopposed by acclamation. Since our nominations, Christine has received an excit-
ing new job opportunity. She wanted to give the position of director the full time 
and devotion it deserves. That being said she has decided that it is best for the 
chapter that she step aside and allow someone else to fill the role of director. 
Our November meeting and election will look slightly different this year.  Each 
member in attendance will receive a ballot with a blank line for the position of di-
rector, there will also be a blank line for the position of assistant director as one 
of the aforementioned candidates plans to put their name forward for director, 
the position of treasurer will have the two previously mentioned candidates with 
check boxes by their names to select. We will reopen the floor for nominations 
for both director and assistant director, once the nominations are received each 
individual will have a chance to give a speech. At the conclusion of the speeches 
each member will write in the name of the candidate they would like to elect for 
the position of director and assistant director. We heard a lot of crickets on 
Sunday when nominations were opened so, please consider running or nominating 
someone you feel has the skills and demeanor that would be fitting for these 
very important positions. The election committee will be counting the votes and 
announcing the new officers at the end of the meeting. As this is a unique and un-
precedented situation, we will be unable to cast absentee ballots before the 
meeting as in the past. If you want to have a vote you will need to be present at 
the meeting, any special circumstancing needing consideration will have to be ap-
proved by the current primaries through a discussion before our November 
meeting. Again, these are very important positions to fill so please take the time 
and come out and vote and place the best persons for the jobs to represent our 
chapter.  



Director 

Heather Johnston 

217-317-0384 

Director@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Assistant Director 

Doug Wrobel 

224-627-3987  

 AsstDirector@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Treasurer 

Richard (Rick) Cruz 

847-693-6527 

Treasurer@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Secretary 

Colleen Hancock 

847-997-5542 

Secretary@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Editor  

Corey (Rain Man) Johnston 
 Editor@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Head Road Captain/ Webmaster 

John R (Motor Mouth) Sweeney Jr 

 HeadRoadCaptain@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Safety Officer 

Joe Murglin 

 Safety@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Membership 

Roz Wrobel 
 Membership@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Officer at Large 

Rich Faber 
OfficeratLarge@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Photographer 

Bob Morrison 

 Photographer@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Discretionary Officers 

Primary Officers 

Historian 

George Lang 

Historian@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Chapter Products 

Brittney Frye 

Chapterproducts@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Ladies of Harley  

Sherrie Bransky 

 loh_sherrie@LakeShoreHOG.com 

 

Activites  

Nita Cruz 

 loh_nita@LakeShoreHOG.com 
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